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SUPPLEMENTAL NOTE ON HOUSE BILL NO. 2468

As Amended by Senate Committee on 

Judiciary

Brief*

HB 2468, as amended, would amend the Kansas Offender
Registration Act to require a person convicted of any attempt,
conspiracy, or criminal solicitation of certain sex crimes to
register for life.  The sex crimes that would require lifetime
registration would be the attempt, conspiracy, or criminal
solicitation to commit aggravated trafficking, rape, aggravated
indecent liberties with a child, aggravated criminal sodomy,
promoting prostitution if the prostitute is less than 14 years of
age, and sexual exploitation of a child.

Background

Currently, a person who has been convicted of attempt,
conspiracy, or criminal solicitation of certain sex crimes must
register pursuant to the Kansas Offender Registry Act for ten
years. HB 2468 would increase the time a person would be
required to register for those crimes from ten years to life. 

The proponent of the bill, as introduced, who testified in
the House Committee was a representative of the Kansas
County and District Attorneys Association and the Eighteenth
Judicial District (Sedgwick).

There were no opponents of the bill who testified in the
House Committee.
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The proponent of the bill who testified in the Senate
Committee was a representative of the Kansas County and
District Attorneys’ Association and the Eighteenth Judicial
District (Sedgwick).  

There were no opponents of the bill who testified in the
Senate Committee.

The Senate Committee made technical amendments to
the bill at the request of the revisor assigned to the Committee.

According to the fiscal note on the bill, as introduced,
the Kansas Bureau of Investigation the passage of HB 2468
would increase the number of active records in the Kansas
Offender Registry, which would increase the agency’s staff time
to maintain the Registry. The agency estimates it would need
1.0 additional Administrative Assistant FTE position in FY 2011
at an ongoing cost of $37,340 from the State General Fund.
Any fiscal effect associated with HB 2468 is not reflected in The
FY 2011 Governor’s Budget Report. 
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